

Michael J. Sheehan, Esq.
Director, Legal Services
603-724-2135
Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com

August 15, 2022

## **Via Electronic Mail Only**

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: DE 22-035 Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty
Request for Step Adjustment

Dear Chairman Goldner:

In Order No. 26,661 (July 29, 2022), the Commission afforded Liberty the opportunity to make a filing with replacement projects placed into service in 2021 to be included in the step increase addressed in this docket, and asked the parties to propose a schedule: "The Company and DOE shall submit a proposed procedural schedule for this review proceeding not later than August 15, 2022."

Below please find a proposed schedule that is acceptable to both Liberty and DOE:

9/1/22 Liberty's filing with substitute projects

9/20/22 Data requests from DOE/OCA

10/4/22 Liberty Responses 10/13/22 Technical session

10/27/22 DOE/OCA testimony/recommendation

Mid November Hearing

Sincerely,

Michael J. Sheehan

Mullan

Cc: Service List